
Subject: Model S and Model X Driver Airbag Recall

Tesla has decided to proactively recall certain Model S and Model 

X vehicles for driver airbag replacement. This recall applies to 

certain Model S and Model X vehicles built in 2021 based on our 

manufacturing records. Our records indicate that your vehicle, 

<VIN>, may be affected by this recall. 

During routine quality inspections we identified a potential issue 

with two driver airbags that may cause them not to deploy 

properly. All airbags from those lots were quarantined and 

discarded, however in an abundance of caution, we are recalling 

all other units from that manufacturing location. We are not aware 

of any injuries relating to this condition.  

No immediate action is required if you own a Model S or 

Model X affected by this recall, and you may continue to drive 

your car. Tesla will contact you to schedule a service appointment 

when parts become available in your region and replace the driver 

airbag free of charge.  

Thank you for your support, and we apologize for 

this inconvenience. 

Tesla | All Rights Reserved | 3500 Deer Creek Rd. Palo Alto CA 94304  

Privacy  




